

Principal: Mrs. D. Warren Vice Principal: Mr. S. Mycroft

## Manor Green Primary Academy, Mancunian Road, Manchester, M34 7NS

■: 0161 336 5864 ■: <a href="www.manorgreenprimaryacademy.co.uk">www.manorgreenprimaryacademy.co.uk</a> □: <a href="manorgreen@focus-trust.co.uk">manorgreen@focus-trust.co.uk</a> Facebook: <a href="www.manorgreenprimaryacademy">www.fb.com/ManorGreenAcademy</a> Twitter: <a href="@MGPAcademy">@MGPAcademy</a>

19th February 2019

Dear Reception parents and carers,

I have today had it confirmed by the building contractor and Portakabin that the temporary classrooms which are being installed for Reception will not be in-situ until Sunday 24<sup>th</sup> February 2019. At this time all of the necessary security and fire alarms will be operational as well as the plumbing and other utilities.

As we have had to empty the furniture that can be saved out of the damaged classrooms into the hall where the children were learning before half term, we have no option but to remain CLOSED TO RECEPTION CHILDREN ON Monday 25<sup>th</sup> February 2019. This will again allow us to set up their new classrooms.

The staff and I are really frustrated and annoyed about this as we were all prepared to be in school over the half term to ensure that there was no loss in learning time for the children. Unfortunately, there are more preparation works needed for the cabins than anyone had anticipated and the insurers have been a little slow in approving the initial works.

I wanted to ensure that you had the maximum amount of notice possible and hope that this information reaches you in a timely fashion.

I wish you an enjoyable remainder of the half-term holiday and thank you for your support with the situation since the flood occurred. We will ensure that we invite you in as soon as possible to share in the updated learning environments for your children.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. D. Warren Principal

'Care, Share, Fair, Dare, Healthy & Happy'







